
 

Tuesday 4th January 2022  
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents. Guardians and Carers,  
   
I am writing to confirm the arrangements for the start of the Spring Term 2022. 
 
As previously advised: - 
 
Pupils in years 11, 12 and 13 will return to school for face-to-face learning on Thursday 6th January from 
8:30am. 
 
Pupils in years 7, 8, 9 and 10 to return for face-to-face learning on Friday 7th January from 8.30am. 
Google Classroom will open for pupils in Years 7-10 on Thursday 6th January at 8.45am. Please contact 
workingfromhome@yht.wales if you have any queries regarding remote learning for Thursday 6th January.  
 
Enrichment activities are available for years 7 and 8 only on Friday 7th January from 2pm.  
 
We will continue with existing measures at school, including a one-way system to facilitate movement 
around the school, face coverings to continue to be worn at all times when indoors, including in classrooms, 
hand washing/sanitisers to be used on entry to the school site and every room. Pupils who are participating 
in the LFT testing programme are asked to test 3 times a week from the return to school. Additional testing 
kits can be collected from reception from Tuesday 4th January. We will reintroduce an enhanced cleaning 
schedule and please be advised that year group bubbles will be reimplemented from 6th January. 
 
All pupils and students, except those who are medically exempt, should have their own face covering. I am 
grateful for your assistance in ensuring that your child/ren is provided with one. 
 
Please do not send pupils to school who have covid symptoms.  
 
I would like to thank you for your continued support in ongoing and exceptionally challenging times 
and to ask you to support your children to continue to follow government guidelines to keep our 
community safe. We are advised to expect a difficult January in light of the spread of Omicron.  
We are sincerely hoping that there will be minimal disruption to teaching and learning. 
 
Finally, please accept my very best wishes for the New Year 2022.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs F. Kite  
Headteacher  


